

Direct Dial: (416) 216-2342 Direct Fax: 416-216-3930 ckeizer@ogilvyrenault.com

Toronto, July 27, 2007

## **BY EMAIL**

Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge St., Suite 2700 P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4

Attention: Kirsten Walli

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: EnWin Utilities Ltd., formerly EnWin Power Lines Ltd.

Board File No.: EB-2007-0522

We are counsel to EnWin Utilities Ltd. ("EnWin"). On January 26, 2007 EnWin made application to the Ontario Energy Board for electricity distribution rates and charges effective May 1, 2007. This letter is to request on behalf of EnWin that the application filed by EnWin on January 26, 2007 be withdrawn and be replaced and superseded by the attached application for rates and charges, wherein EnWin seeks that its current rates be made interim as of August 1, 2007 and its proposed rates be effective as of August 1, 2007 with an implementation date of November 1, 2007.

Attached are 8 copies of EnWin's application together with an electronic version of the evidence.





Please contact the undersigned should you have any questions or concerns.

Yours very truly,

Ogilvy Renault LLP

Charles Keizer

CK/sb Enclosures

c.c. Andrew Sasso, EnWin Utilities Ltd.